
 

         21st April, 2020 

 

The council in its meeting dated 20th March, 2020 have reviewed the decision dated 

21.02.2020 and decided that the foreign Medical Graduates who have completed 

Final professional MBBS Examination of the University and completed one year 

internship from parent college on or before June, 2019 are exempted from doing 

one year internship. 

The council further decided that students, who have completed the Final 

professional MBBS Examination of the University on or after June, 2019 from any 

college/university outside India excluding Nepal are required to undergo one year 

internship from the Institutes recognized be Medical Council of India before getting 

the permanent registration essentially. 

    

                             Registrar 

Corrigendum : It is noted that the excluding Nepal is inadvertently written as 
Including Nepal in Para 2, line 3 of last note updated on website. 

 


